
      

   

   

 

  

 

 

 

  
    

      
    

   

     
    

The Board of Pharmacy has received notice of the following product recall: 

PRODUCT: Sotalol HCl Tablets, USP (AF)  

Recall initiated by the Manufacturer: Mylan Pharmaceuticals Inc 

Product Distributed by: Mylan Pharmaceuticals Inc 

NDC 0378-5123-01 

Name and Strength: Sotalol HCl Tablets, USP (AF) 80mg 

Size: Bottles of 100 

Batch #: 3095754 

Expires: February 2021 

Recall expanded from wholesale to retail  level.  

Mylan Pharmaceuticals Inc. is conducting a recall at the retail level of one batch of Sotalol HCl 
Tablets, USP (AF) 80 mg packaged in bottles of 100. This batch is being recalled as a 
precautionary measure due to the potential presence of metal particles. 300 bottles of this 
batch were distributed to the market. This batch was distributed in the US in September and 
October 2018. Risk to the patient population is unlikely based on the Medical Risk Assessment. 

The Board of Pharmacy strongly encourages pharmacies to immediately review their quality 
assurance and recall policies and procedures to determine if any corrective action is required. 


